
January 8, 2025

Valley Fliers January Board Meeting

Meeting Called to Order at: 6:30
Present: Wildstone (presiding), DeWitt (late), Hewitt, Smith, Vader, plus 11 members, 1 
prospective member and 2 guests.
Excused Absent: Morrow

Approval of December Minutes
Chris moved to approve as written. Kelsey seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 

Maintenance Officer’s Report
See Chris’ handouts.  117 is still in annual.  The big ticket item is the exhaust, which will be being 
repaired.  The exhaust should be back by the middle of next week.  The annual’s cost is around $10000 
and a dynamic prop balance will be an additional cost.  9MA will be going out for annual next.  63S was
the other big hit last month.  The fuel sender was the issue and had to be replaced with a new unit.  
The electric trim motor is in bad shape.  We bought a used one, but it was worse.  The mechanic put 
the old  one back in.  ELT batteries are done in 727.  The ELT is a model that is no longer allowed to be 
repaired and will need to be replaced when it breaks.  The replacement models include GPS and would
cost about $800 plus labor.  
Sheila’s son fixed our tug.

Safety Officer’s Report
Geoff says we have one ding this month.  The mechanic broke the plastic fairing on 117’s stabilizer, but
it will be fixed soon.  Ed made new track inserts, and Geoff did others too.  He asked for feedback from 
members on how well they work.  There was some discussion of the new hangar door tracks 
accumulating water.  Rainier Flight is proposing changes to airport  procedures.  The club is getting 
engaged with those discussions.  We expect a lot of traffic in the pattern.  

New Business
Potential New Members 
Bobby Richardson is from the Netherlands and has been in the US for two years to pursue a career in 
aviation.  He is at the end of stage one instruments.  He currently has his private rating.  He’d like to 
join the club to build hours.  He sold everything in the Netherlands and is devoted to flight training.  
He previously worked as an engineer.   Geoff moved we approve Bobby as a member.  Chris seconded 
the motion.

Simulator Kelsey asked what the plan is for the simulator in the office, with particular interest in the 
CFI’s opinions.  Is it still getting use?  Should we put some money into maintaining it?  Geoff asked if its
letter of authorization will be extended past March?  Kelsey asked how the extension decision will be 
made?  Geoff also noted the OS on the computer is old and X-Plane is a very old version.  Kelsey asked 
if we could upgrade the pieces?  Answer: no, it is certified as a unit.  Commenter from the floor says 
the simulator is still valuable, at least as long is it is authorized.    Geoff notes we are unlikely to find a 
BATD with a Dynon Skyview.  He also noted many of the approaches are no longer the same as current
approaches.  Commenter from the floor says the log shows about 50 hours a year of usage.  One 



commenter noted he would be willing to pay an hourly fee.  Chris says we could get a new Red Bird 
AATD for about $9000.  Used they might be about half of that.  Ed notes it is still perfectly valid for 
currency, and free is a good price.  Kelsey summarizes the discussion as let’s run it until it breaks and 
then ask the members what they would like to do at that time.  The manufacturer may extend the 
authorization.  

Treasurer’s Report
See Alan’s handouts. It was a decent December.  9MA flew most.  One share turned over.  Fuel was 
down a fair amount, and maintenance was low, but the bills have not yet arrived.  Alan notes these are 
very preliminary numbers for the year.  He will need to work through the whole year and finalize books
to present at the annual meeting.  He would like to get the tax return ready before the annual 
meeting.  He feels we are digging out of our financial hole.  Revenue was down from prior years 
because we had so much downtime for a couple of planes.  Fuel is down 12%.  Insurance and rent 
were both up substantially as was maintenance.  The $18k loss on the year includes about $10k in 
increased depreciation.  Alan is pleased to hear the 117 annual is coming in around $10k.  Chris also 
noted the 63S fuel sender cost was $1400-1500.  Alan is happy our loss came in under $20000.  The 
Epic fuel situation has Alan angry and it is inflating a negative accounts payable.  They have made 
multiple unauthorized ACH transfers from our accounts.  The character of the switch to World Fuel 
Services is murky, but WFS seems mostly ok.  Epic was supposed to refund our prepaid fuel and did, 
but then they took more money from our accounts.  He will go to the bank to get our funds if Epic 
won’t do what they should.  Geoff asked if our fuel cards are still Epic?  Alan says no, they are provided 
by World Fuel Services.  Alan says he can now handle charges from other places.  He has to account for
the tax rate where the fuel was purchased.  Please make sure the location is on the receipt.  

Free flight hour won by: Dave Eidsaune.

Meeting adjourned at: 7:29
Next Meeting: The next board meeting will be held Wednesday, February 12, with food available at 
6:00 pm and business beginning at 6:30 at Trotters. 


















